LAKE FOREST COLLEGE 
SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

Date:

04-27-11
Attendees:
Rick Cohen, Dennis Mae, Leslie Chapman, Bill Martin, Pete Rivera, Scott Schappe, Dave Siebert, Jackie Slaats, David Bennett, Bob Boutin
Start time:
4:10 pm

I.
Unfinished Business
A. Reports
Ergonomic review – individual ergonomic evaluations will be completed for persons expressing a concern regarding their workstation design.  An email will be distributed this summer to all campus personnel.

Ammonia Leak Plan – Dave Siebert reported that progress had been made, and continues to be made towards updating the safety features of the ammonia refrigeration system.  A new electric panel will be installed in May 2011 to monitor the system, which will be equipped with detection devices to activate exhaust fans.  An alarm notification program will be added to the system and select, authorized personnel will be included on the call list.
Jackie Slaats requested that she or the Athletic Department be added to the call list so they would be informed if there were any alarms.  Dave Siebert indicated that the call list will include specific personnel. 

B. Discuss status of recommendations generated from inspections
None
C.  Other Business
Golf Cart Safety Policy – Jackie Slaats reported on updates to the Golf Cart Operating Policy.  The policy was reviewed and recommendations regarding the language and content were provided.  

Rick Cohen indicated that the speed limits should be the same as the posted speed limit on campus and that the carts should be driven at speeds appropriate for the conditions.

Jackie will take the recommendations and will submit the policy for final review and application prior to this summer.  The final document will require operators to acknowledge receipt and understanding of the policy.  This acknowledgement shall be documented through the operator’s signature. The signed document shall be kept in the department where the employee works.

The EIIA program for Golf Cart Safety will be used to train personnel.  The course will be offered on-line and administered through Public Safety.  
Dennis Mae asked how often the training will have to be renewed.

Jackie Slaats indicated that annual renewal will be required.

Scott Schappe suggested putting numbers on the carts so they could be identified if a person felt the need to report a problem to Public Safety.

My Forester Safety Committee Page – personnel were reminded to join the “Group” in order to access information.

Campus lighting – there was nothing new to report on this issue as it remains under evaluation.

Personnel from Public Safety and the Residence Life staff have arranged with the campus nurse to start receiving the Hepatitis B Inoculation shots.

III. New Business

A. Accident Review (employees and student employees)


There has been one employee injury that occurred since the last meeting.  The incident was the result of a faculty member slipping on stairs in Young Hall.  The incident was investigated by Bob Boutin and determined, through the help of the injured faculty member, to have been caused by snow carried in on people’s shoes.  
B.
Review findings from inspections

No report
C. Employee education and training

Pete Rivera indicated that basic bloodborne pathogen kits had been obtained for each RD. 
Dennis Mae still needs a kit for the Theatre.

Jackie Slaats will report to the committee in September as to the status of athletic trainers and their need for the Hepatitis B inoculations.

D.  Safety policy creation, evaluation, updates

The age restrictions for students wishing to operate college owned vehicles were reviewed.  The existing policy stipulated that a student must be 20 years of age or older or a junior level or above with a valid U.S. drivers license.  The policy will be changed to require students to be 20 years of age or older and junior level or above with a valid U.S. drivers license.  The change will be sent to Carolyn Golz for addition to the student handbook.
E. Other business
EIIA Property Risk Control Services – Leslie Chapman informed the committee that EIIA has switched from Marsh to Aon and that Lake Forest College can expect an inspection by AON in the future.  It is unlikely that the visit will be completed immediately as Marsh inspected the campus in 2010.




Chemical Disposal – Bob Boutin reported that the appropriate departments have been notified as to the annual chemical disposal requirements.  Departments wishing to dispose of chemicals will complete and submit inventories.  The inventories will be collected and submitted to three disposal companies to obtain quotations.  The chemical disposal will occur in June 2010.

Resident Hall fire drills were complete in the second semester.  While most halls did well difficulties with students in McClure Hall were experienced.  The issue will be addressed with the Residence Life staff to determine if changes to the drills should be implemented.  

Drills were also completed in the South Campus apartments.  Two of the four units were found with smoke detectors that had been removed.  Tenants in the units indicated that the detector continued to beep, due to a dead battery, so they were taken down and the battery removed.    The students failed to call Public Safety or Facilities Management to simply replace the battery.

Pete Rivera asked if the detectors were hard wired and if they were installed so they could not be tampered with.  

Dave Siebert indicated that the detectors were not hard wired because it was not a requirement and the cost was too high.  The detectors are not installed with tamper proof devices.
Rick Cohen indicated that the apartment detectors do not report to the panel in the Public Safety office and recommended that more fire drills be run in these units.
Dave Siebert suggested the students be fined for tampering with a safety device.

Scott Schappe indicated that the low level radioactive waste had been disposed and that the remaining waste will be disposed of this summer.
IV.
Next Meeting
Date to be determined for September 2011
Meeting adjourned:
5:00 pm

